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Mayors Message – Hyrum City has recently 

been working to update our Emergency 

Operations Plan.  The plan is designed to 

comply with all applicable local ordinances 

and resolutions and provides policies and 

procedures to be followed to prepare for, 

mitigate, respond and recover from 

emergencies, disasters, and terrorism events.  I 

want to thank Blake Christensen for the time 

and knowledge he’s given to help us with this 

effort.  

Your preparation for an emergency is 

important.  I encourage you to think about what your personal and 

family’s needs would be in the event of an emergency.  The website 

www.bereadyutah.gov provides information to help you with your 

planning and preparations.  

Sincerely, 

Mayor Stephanie Miller 
 

City Council Meeting Summary – *Final plat approval for South 

Cache Subdivision Phase 4, located at 100 South 500 West, consisting 

of 18 single family building lots was given. 

*Utah Local Governments Trust presented Hyrum City with its Trust 

Accountability Program Award.  To receive the award city 

employees must participate in the required safety training.  The city 

receives a rebate each year for meeting those requirements. 

*Blake Foster was appointed by the City Council to serve on the 

Planning Commission. 

*Resolution 17-10 which accepts the Municipal Wastewater Planning 

Program and reviewing the Self-Assessment Report for 2016 was 

approved. 

*Resolution 17-11 declaring the Senior Center 1994 Dodge Ram Van 

and 2008 Ford Starcraft Bus as surplus allowing them to be sold was 

approved. 

*Resolution 17-12 setting Feed-In-Tariff Fee Schedule at 4¢ per kwh 

was approved. 

*Ordinance 17-11 to amend the requirements and conditions that 

allow an electric utility customer to install, maintain and generate 

solar power and for Hyrum City to purchase the solar power was 

approved. 

 

September 

2017 
Upcoming Events: 

 

September 4 

Labor Day 

City Office’s Closed 

 

September 7 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

September 9 

Fall Harvest Festival 

Elite Hall 

5:30-7:00 p.m. 

 

September 14 

Planning Commission 

6:30 p.m. 

 

September 21 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mayor & City Council 

Members 
Mayor Miller              245-5501 

smiller@hyrumcity.com 

Councilmembers 

Steve Adams             881-7573       

sadams@hyrumcity.com 

Kathy Bingham             245-4679 

kbingham@hyrumcity.com 

Jared Clawson              764-3531 

jclawson@hyrumcity.com 

Paul James             245-4695           

pjames@hyrumcity.com 

Craig Rasmussen             245-7772 

crasmussen@hyrumcity.com 
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*Ordinance 17-12 annexing properties north of Hwy 101 and east of 800 East which include: 

Kilgore, Jack B. Parson, Craig Thornley and Hyrum City properties was approved. 

*Solar Power Generation Purchase Agreement form was approved. 

*Approval of an offer to purchase Hyrum City’s parcel on the corner of 100 East Main Street 

was approved. 
 
**The information for this city newsletter is required a month before it is printed.  Therefore the August City 

Council Meeting hasn’t taken place at the time this summary is composed.** 

 

Hyrum September Photo Contest – We need your photos for 

September representing  camping/hiking in Blacksmith Fork Canyon, horse 

ride, an elk, deer or moose, fox in the river bottoms, etc. Please enter your 

September’s photos by October 1st by emailing them to 

sfricke@hyrumcity.com.  

A winner will be selected monthly and his/her photo will be displayed on the City’s wall. The 

winner will receive a $25.00 credit towards his/her utility bill or a $25 gift card. We are excited 

to see your photos you can submit them to Hyrum City sfricke@hyrumcity.com Original photo 

resolution should be a minimum of 16 megapixel, but you can submit in a smaller resolution if 

necessary. 

Museum News – The Hyrum City Museum is pleased to partner with the Cache Valley 

Historical Society to bring their annual Historic Homes Tour on Saturday, September 9th from 

10:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. to Hyrum! The Hyrum Museum, historic Main Street Cabins, and Elite Hall 

will be bonus features on the tour.  The museum will be sponsoring a children’s coloring contest 

with prizes during the event.  Visit www.cachevalleyhistory.com for more info. 

 

Our 2017-2018 Back In Time series of children’s activities kicks-off September 12th, 13th, and 14th 

from 1:00-1:30 p.m. each day.  The theme is Color My World and while activities are geared 

toward pre-school aged children, all kids are welcome to attend.  Sign-up is preferred. 

 

Finally, the Elite Hall Art & Quilt Show has been postponed until early spring.  Dates will be 

announced in January and the prospectus/entry form will be available then. 

 

Elite Hall Restoration Committee – We are very excited to host the second annual Fall 

Harvest Festival on Saturday, September 9th from 5:30-7:00 p.m. at the Elite Hall.  Bring your 

family, friends, and neighbors to enjoy delicious chili/soup in a breadbowl for dinner with drink 

for only $5.  If you don’t know what to do with all that zucchini, we will be accepting donations 

of garden produce, tree fruit, baked goods, canned items, etc. so bring it down.  Or, come 

and see what delicious treats have been donated to take home with you.  Kettlecorn of 

Cache Valley will be there too and you can enter your best garden salsa into our contest to 

win great prizes.  Visit www.elitehall.org or the Hyrum Museum for more information and 

contest entry forms.  All proceeds benefit the restoration effort. 

 

Library News – Library hours: Monday – Friday 10:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m. and Saturday 10:00 a.m. 

– 3:00 p.m. 

 

We have had so much fun planning our fall programs.  September brings lots of fun, so be sure 

to keep up to date on what’s going on at the library. Like us on Facebook: @hyrumlibrary, 

Instagram: @hyrumlibrary and now on Goodreads. 
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Musical Monday’s Toddler Story Time – Ages up to 3, each Monday at 10:30 a.m. in the story 

time room. 

Whimsical Wednesday’s Story Time – Ages 3-5, each Wednesday at 11:30 a.m. in the story time 

room. 

Movie Monday – September 11th at 4:00 p.m. Come enjoy free popcorn and movie. 

Teen Fridays – Ages 12-18, every Friday at 3:00 p.m. 

 1st – Game Day 

 8th – DIY Mod Podge Notebooks 

 15th – Movie Day/Free Popcorn 

 22nd – Book Talk 

 29th – Movie Day/Free Popcorn 

 

If you have an elementary age child who loves Magic Tree House, keep your eyes peeled for 

information on our special Magic Tree House series. 

 

We are in need of special collections for our display cabinets, if you have a collection, and 

want to share it with our community – please call the library 245-6411. 

 

Visit www.hyrumlibrary.com and sign up for your online library account today. 

 

Senior News – We are open Monday – Friday from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. with lunch at noon 

Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Fridays.  Please call by 10:00 a.m. to reserve your spot for lunch. 

The cost is $3. ALL seniors are welcome.   

 

Mondays –  4 Closed. 

  11 Breakfast & Bingo for a buck, 10:30 a.m. 

   Board Meeting, 1:00 p.m. 

  25 Breakfast & Bingo for a buck, 10:30 a.m.  

Tuesdays – Chair Yoga, 9:30 a.m. & Games, 12:30 p.m. 

  12 Tip Class, 11:00 a.m. 

Wednesdays – Programs, 12:30 p.m.  

 6 Tuacahn Trip/Program by Anna Anawalt. 

 13 Seniors Got Talent hosted by Mary from CNS. 

 20 Family Feud Game Day. 

 27 Transitions by Dr. Firth/Singing by Teresa Jones. 

Thursdays – Road trips and the Lunch Bunch.  

 14 Sweet Peas Club/Craft Fair Work Day. 

 21 Deer Cliff Inn Trip. 

 28 Craft Fair Work Day. 

Fridays – Bingo, 12:30 p.m. 

15       Annie at the Heritage Theater. 

 

Upcoming Events: October 6th-7th Fall Craft Fair, we are still accepting vendors. 

October 11th Annual Health Fair & Flu Shot Clinic, 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. 

October 12th Wacky Witch Party for all ladies.  Fun entertainment, lunch, prizes, and costumes. 

Cost $7.  Please RSVP by Oct. 1st. 

 

We are still in need of levis and baskets. Also, please pay for all musical tickets ASAP. 
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The Family Place – The Family Place is excited to announce Positive Parenting Workshop 

will begin on September 20th in Hyrum.  This workshop is from 6:30-8:00 p.m. and child care is 

provided for children 11 and under.  Positive Parenting helps parents develop positive 

parenting skills and problem solving techniques in topics such as child development, 

communication, self-esteem and more.  Register at www.thefamilyplaceutah.org.  

 

Business Spotlight/Gunnell Dental – We are excited to welcome a new dentist to our 

practice.  Dr. Clay Gunnell was raised in Wellsville, UT.  He attended Mountain Crest High 

School and served a mission for the LDS church in West Africa.  Upon his return to Cache Valley, 

Clay pursed his Bachelor’s degree in Biology.  He attended Creighton University receiving a 

Masters Degree of Science with an emphasis in Head & Neck Anatomy.  Continuing his 

educational goals, he earned his D.D.S. from Creighton University School of Dentistry in May of 

2017.  

 

Dr. Clay Gunnell is a member of the American Dental Association, Utah Dental Association, 

and Academy of General Dentistry.  Dr. Clay Gunnell is working with his father, Dr. Lance 

Gunnell in their office locations in Hyrum as well as Logan.  Clay is thrilled to provide his patients 

with up-to-date general and specialized dental care, including extractions, root canals, 

dental implants, crown and bridges, preventative and aesthetic dentistry. 

 

Dr. Gunnell feels fortunate to come back to Cache Valley with his wife Megan of 9 years.  They 

return to Logan with their two children.  In his spare time, he enjoys the mountains, snow skiing, 

water skiing, biking and spending time with his family.   

 

Dr. Gunnell is excited about being a part of the team at Gunnell Dental, and looks forward to 

joining the community. He is currently accepting new patients of all ages.  Call today to 

schedule an appointment with him at 752-1744.

 

July Photo Contest Winner – Tom Bunn’s photo 

of Hyrum City’s 4th of July Parade with the Mountain 

Crest Marching Band. 

 

 

 

July Mayor’s Choice Photo Contest Winner 

– Traci Mayers for the photograph of a time 

forgotten. 

 

Thank you to all others who submitted photos for 

the photo of the month. All photos submitted will be 

displayed through a continuous slideshow on a 

screen at the City Office Building.
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